
Town of Temple 
Temple Land Use Committee 
December 16, 2020 Meeting 
Final Minutes 
 
Chair Tim Fiske called the meeting to order at 6:00. T. Fiske read the required language 
regarding the ability to hold the meeting electronically.  
 
T. Fiske asked members present to confirm their attendance and whether they were alone. The 
following members so confirmed: Tim Fiske, Allan Pickman, Kathy Boot, Honey Hastings, George 
Willard, Christine Robidoux, Connie Kieley, Lilliane LeBel, and Scott Hecker.  
 
Members absent: Deb Harling. (arrived a bit later) 
 
Other attendees: Gail Cromwell and John Kieley (note taker). 
 
The minutes of the December 3 meeting were discussed. Motion by Allan Pickman, seconded 
by Lilliane LeBel to accept the minutes as written. Roll call vote showed unanimous approval 
including Deb Harling who joined the meeting. 
 
Tim opened discussion of the draft recommendations to the Select Board: 

 
• Tim Fiske made several amendments to the draft document. 
• Deb Harling mentioned that Meridian had the survey files on the Rt 45 lots. 
• Review of alternative approaches to Historical Society Museum. Tim suggested 

simplification.  
• Motion by Honey, seconded by Allan to delete the third bullet on page one and add “a 

possible Historical Society museum” after “septic system” in the second bullet. 
Unanimously approved by roll call vote. 

• Allan and Connie agree to attempt to re-label site numbers on map so the site location 
in the recommendation document match the map. 

• Motion by Connie, seconded by Lilliane to approve “Recommendations to the Town of 
Temple” as amended. Unanimously approved by roll call vote. 

• Final document to be sent to Carole for distribution to Select Board in advance of their 
meeting on December 22. Tim to present the Committee’s recommendations at that 
meeting but all Committee members welcome to attend. 

 
The Committee discussed the need for another meeting before the Town Budget and Warrant 
Article hearings on February 4th. It was agreed to leave that open until after the Select Board 
meeting.  
 
Tim thanked the Committee for all their work on the project. 
 
Motion by Connie to adjourn, seconded by Lilliane. Unanimously approved by roll call vote. 
  
Minutes taken by John Kieley 
Submitted by Connie Kieley 
 


